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Last week, we held our annual Charity Day, ahead of the departure of the 
students attending the Timor-Leste Immersion this year. Our Year 12 
students provided buddy activities throughout the day, with  fun activities
 including pin the nose on the teacher, petting zoo, rock decorating, soccer and 
face painting just to name a few. At lunchtime the students swarmed to our 
student-run, 'Reduce, Re-Use, Relove' Timor-inspired market stalls, selling
 a variety of different items, as well as a student-run BBQ, with all money raised 
going to Timor-Leste communities. 

$5,000 Goal 
Reached!

REMINDER: EARLY FINISH NEXT FRIDAY 4 JULY (LAST DAY OF TERM), STUDENT FREE DAY MONDAY 21 JULY (WEEK 1 TERM 3)
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self-discovery.  They will witness the resilience and determination of the 
communities they visit, gaining a deep understanding of their challenges, but 
at the same time their appreciation of their precious gift of life.  It is hoped 
that this experience will foster empathy, compassion and an appreciation for 
cultural diversity and will inspire our students to strive for a more just and 
inclusive world.

I look forward to hearing the stories of the delegation and their insights into 
how the funds raised by our community this year will be donated and put to 
good use to support our neighbouring sisters and brothers.

White Avenue Safety – Use the Koala Crossing
Families are finding the best place to pick up their children and if children 
cross White Avenue I ask them to cross at the Koala Crossing.  Using the Koala 
CRossing offers some extra safety, as cars slow down to navigate the narrowed 
road.  We continue to lobby for a more elaborate solution to traffic challenges 
on White Avenue, but at this stage, awareness, care, and use of the Koala 
Crossing is our best approach.

Parking on Aston Fields
It has been drawn to our attention that parents are using the student car park 
entrance and parking on the grassed areas of the Aston Fields.  We ask that 
parents avoid these areas as this parking is causing a safety concern during 
lessons and immediately after school. 

Connected and supported - Messenger Chats
The Faith, Health & Wellbeing Committee of the Tenison Woods College Board 
invites Poplars and Reception to Year 7 families to join a Parent/Carer Year 
Level Messenger Chat. This platform aims to enhance parent connections and 
support children's development through collaborative communication.

Membership
Participation in the Year Level Messenger Chat is voluntary for families and 
teachers and participants can opt in or out anytime.
To access the 2025 Parent/Carer Messenger chat links please click on your 
child’s year level link below:

Year Level Chat Group

Poplars Poplars Parent/Carers Messenger Chat

Reception Reception Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 1 Year 1 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 2 Year 2 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 3 Year 3 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 4 Year 4 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 5 Year 5 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 6 Year 6 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 7 Year 7 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

School Card Support
Families who would like support to meet school fee commitment are urged 
to apply for School Card. Eligible School Card recipients will receive a 50% 
discount off tuition fees.  School Card qualification criteria is outlined below.

For families who meet the criteria (for the taxable year ending 30 June 2024) it 
is worthwhile and all you have to do is either make an appointment to see the 
Business Manager for the completion of the appropriate forms or apply online 
via https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-
scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme if you wish to complete them 
yourself. If you are applying online, please ensure to select Tenison Woods 
College not Tenison Woods Catholic School. 

Number of Dependent 
Children

Combined Gross 
Family Income Limit
For the 2023-24 
FInancial Year

Gross Weekly School
Card Income Limit

1 $74,189 $1,426

2 $75,514 $1,452

3 $76,839 $1,478

4 $78,164 $1,504

5 $79,489 $1,530

Each Additional 
Dependent Child

$1,325 $26

From the Principal
 

Charity Day - Fun and Fund Raising
Thank you to all students, staff and parents who supported 
last Thursday’s Charity Day, with a focus on our long 
standing connection to Timor-Leste.  

Activities were conducted by Year 12 students in the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium from 10:30am.  Here Year 12s expressed their 

commitment in organising a range of activities which appealed to all year 
levels.  Year levels attended the activities with their buddy class to have some 
fun but to also accentuate year level cooperation and peer mentoring.  

Students and staff were invited to wear casual clothes and bring cash as well 
as stationery items, to support Timor-Leste projects.  Thank you also to staff 
and students who offered to sell items at the market stalls at lunchtime under 
the sails. 

It was a great day of fun and fund raising that lead to the wonderful Lip Sync 
Challenge on Friday at lunchtime to celebrate the excellent fundraising efforts.  
Thank you to the whole College community for offering their time, talents 
and commitment to Charity Day.  Special thanks to the Catholic Identity and 
Mission Team, Andi Corfield, Sam Crispino, Tania Sigley, Student Leaders and 
Year 12 Students for their leadership, and for all the staff who supported in the 
background.

Bon voyage – Timor-Leste Immersion Delegations  
The Tenison Woods College 2025 Immersion Program to Timor-Leste will 
depart from Mount Gambier Sunday 29 June to 12 July. Under the guidance of 
Bernadette Fisher, the delegation includes: 

Anvita Bhardwaj	
Nevae Brooksby	
Cadence Bryant	
Chloe Copping	
Sam Crispino	
Parami Dee	
Bonny De Nys	
Toby Drew	
Andrew Hinchcliffe	
Matthew Keen	
Czara Kumbhare	
Grace McCarthy	
Claire Mitchell	
Jahli Mutton	
Macey O’brien	
James Vaughan	
Ivy Wurst	
Tania Sigley	
Haley Linder	

Don’t forget to follow the “Timor-Leste 2025 Blog", the url is https://www.
tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/blogs

I trust these students will gain insights into the realities of life for our poorest 
neighboUrs of Timor-Leste in both village and urban contexts as well as to 
witness the work of the Church as it meets the material, pastoral and spiritual 
needs of the communities served by its presence. All money raised this year 
will be distributed to the communities that delegates will visit, such as the 
Bakhita Centre, the Dominican Orphanage and our sister school in Hatolia, San 
Francisco Xavier College. Through immersing themselves into the Timorese 
culture, students will embark on a transformative journey of learning and 
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https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://vimeo.com/1086218853/6254d9396a?ts=0&share=copy
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/blogs
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/blogs
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Families who do not meet the criteria but may still struggle to pay the full 
scheduled College fees are also invited to make an appointment with the 
Business Manager.  All discussions are kept strictly confidential.

Student Exemption Form required for absences over five days
If your child will be absent from school for more than five days, please ensure 
that you contact the Administration Office to obtain a Student Exemption Form.  
All absenteeism for more than five days is approved by the College Principal 
and entered into our attendance system to ensure accurate records are 
maintained and family’s government benefits and allowances are protected.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may 
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum 
claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance 
Department after 30 June 2025 for a deduction to be made.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

CIM Team News
Charity Day Thank You

It was wonderful to see the student engagement throughout 
Charity Day last week and the generosity that was shown in 
the giving of money to support the various projects which 

we support in Timor-Leste. The total amount of money 
raised on the day was $7,590.65!

Save the Date - Grandparents and Grand-Friends Day
Grandparents and Grand-Friends afternoon will be taking place on Friday 25 
July. We ask that Grandparents and Grand-Friends gather in the Barrie Holmes 
Stadium at 2:00pm where tea and coffee will be available. Following a short 
prayer service, Grandparents and Grand-Friends will be guided to classrooms 
to visit their young people.

This event is for our MacKillop Junior School (Reception-Year 6).

This day aligns with World Day for Grandparents and the Elderly. Pope Francis 
established this day, which takes place on the Sunday closest to the Feast 
of Saints Joachim and Anne, the Grandparents of Jesus. He announced 
this day to celebrate the importance of grandparents to family life, and how 
grandparents and the elderly are a value and a gift both for society and for 
Church communities. 

We look forward to families extending this invitation.

High Tea for the St Vincent de Paul Society
A High Tea will be held at the Blue Lake Bar and Bistro on Sunday 29 June at 
2:00pm to raise funds for the St Vincent de Paul Society Mount Gambier. The 
High Tea will include delicious food and endless tea and coffee. Tickets are $30 
per person and we encourage people to make tables of 8-10. 
Please phone 8725 6198 or Chris Lloyd lloyc@tenison.catholic.edu.au to make 
a booking.

Term 2 Masses in the College Chapel
Mass takes place every Thursday at 9:10am in our school chapel, with a 
different year level preparing, for and attending, the Mass each week. We 
welcome family and community members to attend. Please see the upcoming 
Masses below

Week 9: Thursday 26 June - 9:10am, Year 7 Mass, Chapel
Week 10: Thursday 3 July - 9:10am, Year 4 Mass, Chapel

Upcoming Key Dates
WEEK 9

Wednesday 25 June
•	 College Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Thursday 26 June
•	 Junior Music Immersion, Wehl Street Theatre
•	 Year 7/8 Boys Knockout Basketball Finals, Adelaide
•	 Poplars' Swimming Lessons Wulanda Recreation & Convention Centre, 	
	 Varying Times

Friday 27 June
•	 Junior Music Immersion, Wehl Street Theatre
•	 Year 11 Semester 1 Exams Commence
•	 Junior School Reception-Year 6 Assembly, barrie Holmes Stadium 

Sunday 29 June 
•	 2025 Timor-Leste Immersion Departs
•	 Feast Day of St Peter and Paul

WEEK 10

Monday 30 June
•	 Term 3 Reception Visit #2, 8:45am
•	 Year 11 Semester 1 Exams
•	 Year 10 Work Placement

Tuesday 1 July
•	 Year 11 Semester 1 Exams
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	 Year 2 Parent Engagement Afternoon, 2:30-3:45pm

Wednesday 2 July
•	 Year 11 Semester 1 Exams
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	 Reception Art Exhibition, 3:00-4:30pm, MacKillop Junior School

Thursday 3 July
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	 Reception Art Exhibition, 8:30-9:30am, MacKillop Junior School
•	 Year 11 AIF Intensive Day
•	 Poplars' Swimming Lessons Wulanda Recreation & Convention Centre, 	
	 Varying Times
•	 ELCC Kindy Graduation, 2:00-3:00pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Friday 4 July
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	 2026 Marist and Mercy Scholarship Applications Close
•	 No School for Year 11 Students
•	 Last Day of Term R-6 Early Finish, 2:15pm
•	 Last Day of Term Years 7-12 Early Finish, 2:20pm
•	 Mass of the Feast of St Thomas, 6:00pm, St Paul's Church 
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From the Parish
Mass of the Feast of St Thomas
Fr Prathap & Fr Sakher will be celebrating Mass on Friday 4 July at 6.00pm in 
St Paul's for the feast of St Thomas the Apostle, the patron saint of India. We 
especially extend a warm invitation to the Indian community in our parish and 
school. Following Mass, there will be a shared supper in the hall. To help with 
catering, if you would like to bring a cultural dish to the supper, please notify 
the parish office on 8725 6566 by Tuesday 1 July. Everyone is welcome to Mass 
and supper. 

DEANERY RETREAT DAY - Save the Date 
You are invited to the South-East Deanery Retreat Day on Saturday 9 August 
at St Joseph's Church Penola from 11.00am and concludes with the Vigil Mass 
at 4.30pm. The theme for the retreat is "Providence and Hope with St Mary 
MacKillop." Please pencil this date in your calendar. More information will be 
available in the coming weeks.

Sally Telford | Religious Education Coordinator

mailto:%20lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=High%20Tea%20for%20the%20St%20Vincent%20de%20Paul%20Society
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Junior School Stationery Drive - 
Thank You!

A heartfelt thank you to our school community for your incredible support and 
generous donations to the Junior School Stationery Drive. Your kindness made a 
real difference! On Charity Day, our STAR Leaders proudly assembled stationery 
packs, which will be sent with our students on their upcoming Timor-Leste 
Immersion trip. These packs will help support learning for students in Timor and 
are a beautiful example of our community living out compassion and service in 
action.

Rayhna Stephens I R 6 CIM Co Ordinator
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Adam Page Music Workshop
The Year 6 Band, Concert Band and Showband came together for a performance 
and workshop from Adam Page. Adam is a multi-instrumentalist, composer, 
music educator and record producer based in Adelaide who is originally from 
Mount Gambier. He inspired the students with a short performance where he 
showcased many instruments that he looped live to create original compositions. 
Then the 60 students all workshopped a song, the first time we have grouped 
them together - 60 students playing together on band instruments makes a 
fantastic sound! Finally, the Showband then had a more advanced workshop 
which focused on groove and articulation. 

Beth Creedy I Head of Performing Arts

Lion's Mad Minute Grand Challenge
Congratulations to Year 5 Students Lacey Button, Bella Aarts and Leo Mules, who 
represented Tenison Woods College in the Lion's Mad Minute Finals. All three 
students represented the College well, spoke clearly and had amazing points. 

Lacey was awarded first place and best overall for the Lower Limestone Coast, 
across a pool of 18 schools representing the Lower South East. 

Tenison Woods College also won the Division 1 Aggregate Trophy, competing 
against five other large schools in the region. 

Leo’s topic was ‘dessert is the best part of the meal’. Bella’s topic was ‘snakes are 
scarier than spiders’ and Lacey’s topic was ‘sunrise was better than sunset’. 

Once given a topic, students could choose how they approached their argument, 
whether they agreed or disagreed, and were then given one minute to present 
their speech. All students prepared and performed incredibly throughout the 
Mad Minute process. A huge thank to the Lions Club for supporting students in 
making their voices heard!
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Pop Shop Opening Hours
The Pop Shop, located down the White Avenue Driveway toward Gilap Wanga, is 
open the following days and times: 
 
Monday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Tuesday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Wednesday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm

Friday: 
12.00pm - 1.00pm

Gemma Hamilton I Poplars Coordinator

Canteen Reminders
•	 Please ensure the Student Profile in 

the QKR! App  created for ordering 
is your child's name (not the parent 
name);

•	 QKR! App Orders need to be in by  
NO LATER THAN 8.30AM for same 
day orders;

•	 Please carefully check day / date 
of order when using the QKR! App, 
and the details of all orders before 
proceeding to checkout.

•	 If you have made a mistake on your 
child’s profile, you will need to edit 
or create a new profile, with their 
correct class, year level and name.

•	 If you have any questions regard-
ing the Qkr! App, please contact 
Sophie Morrison at morrs@
tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. 
Please click here to view this page.
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Junior School Postcard 
Competition Champions!

Every year, Commissioner for Children and Young People, South Australia, Helen 
Connolly, organises the Student Voice Postcard initiative as a way of providing 
Primary School children with an opportunity to have their voices heard and their 
ideas and views considered. They ask every primary and combined school in 
South Australia to support their students to take part by completing a postcard 
and returning it to her.
Students do this by responding to four questions based on the following four 
recurring themes:
•	 What is important to children in this age group…
•	 What aspirations do they have…
•	 What are they most worried about…and
•	 What would they change about their lives if they could?
Tenison Woods College Junior School has been participating  for many years 
and received the Student Voice Champion Medal. The Commissioner's Student 
Voice Champion Medal recognizes schools in South Australia that have actively 
participated in the Commissioner for Children and Young People's Student Voice 
Postcards initiative. This initiative allows Primary School students to share their 
thoughts, aspirations, and ideas with the Commissioner, whose office then 
uses this input to inform policy and decision-making. Schools receiving the 
Champion School Award are acknowledged for their commitment to amplifying 
student voices. 

Francesca Dickson I Head of Junior School

mailto:morrs%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:morrs%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303800/Canteen_Menu_2020.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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Visit to University of South Australia 
Mount Gambier Campus

On Monday 23 June we were fortunate to have the opportunity to tour the 
wonderful facilities at the Mount Gambier Campus of the University of South 
Australia. Year 12 students who are interested in pursuing career pathways into 
Nursing, were able to view the teaching and learning spaces on offer and gain a 
valuable insight into the course and skills required for nursing as a career. It was 
fascinating to hear that over many years, every graduate of the Nursing degree in 
Mount Gambier has been successful in gaining employment. We are so grateful 
to Nursing Lecturers, Tara McCracken and Miriam Bayes, Regional Manager of the 
University, Peta Crewe, for taking the time to spend with our students, and for 
giving them the opportunity to connect to the University locally.  
 
Jane Savage I Careers Coordinator

Uniform Shop
Opening Hours
Tuesday          8:00am – 12:00pm
Wednesday   8:00am – 12:00pm
Thursday       12:30pm – 4:30pm

CLOSED JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Online Store
To access the online Uniform Shop please 
click here.

Kylie Watson  |  Uniform Shop

Year 9 Students Bring Art to Life with 
Dinner Plate Animations

Our Year 9 Animation students have completed an innovative term-long 
project that literally puts art on the table. The "Dinner Plate Animation" project 
challenged students to create custom animations specifically designed for 
projection onto dinner plates, transforming everyday dining into an immersive 
visual experience.
Working with industry-standard software including Adobe Photoshop and After 
Effects, students developed their artistic and technical skills from the ground up. 
They designed original graphics, mastered complex animation techniques, and 
explored advanced After Effects tools including composition layouts, precomp 
mini animations, and sophisticated transformation effects using scale, rotation, 
and opacity adjustments.
The dedication shown by our students was remarkable as they refined their 
graphics and incorporated special effects to create truly impressive animations. 
This unique project not only developed their digital media skills but also 
encouraged creative problem-solving as they considered how their animations 
would interact with the curved surface of dinner plates. The results showcase the 
incredible talent and hard work of our Animation students.

Yunita Manfrin I Digital Creative Arts/Design Teacher Years 7-12
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Year 11 Photography Exhibition
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We are excited to invite our school community to the upcoming Year 11 Photography Exhibition, 'Hope Lights the Way', proudly displayed at the Wattle Range Gallery in 
Millicent. This exhibition showcases the creative work of our Year 11 Photography students, who have explored the theme 'Hope Lights the Way' through a photographic 
lens. Their work reflects personal interpretations of hope using imagery of flowers, animals, and local art and sculpture — all captured with thoughtfulness, technical 
skill, and heart.  Throughout the term, students have developed their visual storytelling skills, learning to use light, composition, and symbolism to communicate deeper 
meaning in their images. The final works offer a beautiful insight into how hope can be seen in everyday life, nature, and the world around us.

We encourage all families, friends, and community members to visit the exhibition and celebrate the creativity and vision of our young artists.

Exhibition Details
Location: Wattle Range Gallery, Millicent Library
Time: Exhibition open during library hours 

Thank you for supporting our students as they share their voices and talents with the wider community. We are incredibly proud of the effort and passion they have put 
into this project.

Alex Window I Photography Teacher
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Congratulations to the Tenison Woods College community on reaching our fundraising goal for Charity Day, which was celebrated in our lunchtime Lip Sync Battle 
for Timor-Leste on Friday. All competitors showed great enthusiasm with student leaders and staff taking the stage.  A tight battle between the Spice Leaders and Mr 
Mezinec's Swagger Jagger crew brought the house down. In the end the judges could not separate the two resulting in a draw. Every dollar raised supports our brothers 
and sisters in Timor-Leste and if you’d still like to donate, jump onto the QKR app anytime https://shorturl.at/ErhAp 

A massive thank you to everyone who performed, cheered and gave generously.

Charity Day Lip Sync Battle
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Timor-Leste Charity Day
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$7,590.65 Raised
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On Monday morning we welcomed these fresh-faced and excited students, to join the College community for their first two days of transition to 'big school', ready for 
next term.  The morning started off with reading 'Magic Hat' and 'Dear Zoo' books, and the students played together, ate recess together and made new friends. 
Many of these children are joining us from our Early Learning & Community Centre, and from Kindergartens from around the region. 
Thank you to our Year 5 students who showed leadership when escorting and interacting with the students and their families. 

We look forward to you joining us in Term 3!

Reception Term 3 Transition #1
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This term, students in Mrs Hopgood's 'Put the 'T' in Shirt' class have been diving into the world of digital design! They’ve spent the term creating unique t-shirt designs 
and bringing them to life as GIFs using Adobe Photoshop. Through hands-on learning, students explored a variety of tools in Photoshop, learning how to manipulate 
images and unleash their creativity.
Once the designs were ready, we printed them on t-shirts, pencil cases, and bags. The magic didn’t stop there! Using the EyeJack program, students brought their 
designs to life in a whole new way. By scanning a QR code and holding a tablet up to the printed design, the GIFs spring to life in the digital world.
This project has been a fantastic way for students to explore both traditional and digital creative tools, all while having loads of fun!

Julie Hopgood I Middle School Arts Teacher

Put the 'T' In Shirt
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On Friday, Year 10 EIF students presented their diverse range of passion projects in an Expo for staff and students.
The EIF students were given the task of identifying a personal learning goal (topic) to explore, showcasing their ‘student agency’. The range of projects was impressive, 
from building surf boards, basketball back boards, and creating music compositions, to exploring personal health and wellbeing, and developing artistic and cooking 
skills. 
The EIF Expo provided students with the opportunity to celebrate their personal learning journeys as well as those of their peers, while also giving future Year 9 and 10 
EIF students a clear understanding of what to expect.

Hayley Lindner I EIF Key Teacher

Exploring Identities and Futures Expo
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Lunchtime Experiments - Kalidescopes
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Here are some photos from the most recent 'Lunchtime Experiments' session, in which the students made their very own kalidescopes using paper rolls, different 
shapes, beads and plastic, as well as of course, lots of their own creative decorations. Thank you to Ellah David and Tilly Salnmon, Year 12 students, who very generously 
give their lunchtimes each week to share some fun science knowledge with young students. 
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Adam Page Music Workshop
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‘‘EEvveerryy  CChhiilldd  iiss  aann  AArrttiisstt’’  --  PPaabblloo  PPiiccaassssoo  
 

Please join us to celebrate and enjoy the exhibition of creative work by our talented children in the 

RReecceeppttiioonn  MMaaccKKiilllloopp  CCoommmmuunniittyy  CCeennttrree  

 Wednesday, 2nd July 3.00-4.30pm  

&  

Thursday, 3rd July 8.30 – 9.30am  
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For more information visit icasassessments.com 
or contact your ICAS assessment consultant. 

• School PPS registrations close on Monday 14 July, 2025

• Parent PPS order close Monday 28 July, 2025

• School orders close on  Monday 28 July, 2025

Simple steps for parents 
to help register your 
child for ICAS:

1. Login to purchase your child’s 
ICAS assessments using our 
schools Parent Payment System 
code. Here is the code for 
reference: KVU281

2. Enter your child’s details and 
choose ICAS Assessments 
for the subjects they want to 
participate in. 

3. Finalise payment, and your 
child is registered! 
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  Date   Group/Attendees   Notes

 1 July
 1.30pm -
2.00pm
  

  Flinders University
  A presentation on
university courses

  available, pathways,
campus life,

accommodation and
scholarships

  

Lecture Theatre: Representatives
from Flinders University will be
presenting.
  

 2 July
 1.30pm -
2.00pm
  

  Medicine/Mental
Health

  Headspace - counsellor
  Local doctor (GP)

  Anaesthesiologist /
Space Doctor

  

PRC3: For any students interested
in Medicine or Psychology as a
pathway, this is a rare opportunity
to hear from local medical
professionals in this space!
  

The Term 2 Career Chat Series 
Open to

students in Year
10, 11 and 12

Learn about the available pathways, what the
job entails, advice, and what to be aware of.
This is an invaluable opportunity for students
to listen to local professionals talk about their
own career journeys. Students can bring their
lunch when joining sessions. 

For more information visit icasassessments.com 
or contact your ICAS assessment consultant. 

• School PPS registrations close on Monday 14 July, 2025

• Parent PPS order close Monday 28 July, 2025

• School orders close on  Monday 28 July, 2025

Simple steps for parents 
to help register your 
child for ICAS:

1. Login to purchase your child’s 
ICAS assessments using our 
schools Parent Payment System 
code. Here is the code for 
reference: KVU281

2. Enter your child’s details and 
choose ICAS Assessments 
for the subjects they want to 
participate in. 

3. Finalise payment, and your 
child is registered! 
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KIDSKIDS
CLUBCLUB
Sessions will run the following Fridays
Week 3 – 16 May
Week 5 – 30 May
Week 7 – 13 June
Week 9 – 27 June

Location: Maker Space 2 – Downstairs 
Mackillop Junior School Building

Run by Year 12 
Child Studies 

Students

Activities and 
Story Time 

Numbers limited 
to 20 Children 

per Session

Friday Mornings 9am - 10am

NUMBERS ARE LIMITED, BOOKINGS REQUIRED VIA 
THE QR CODE or THE FOLLOWING LINK: 

https://tinyurl.com/23k8mh3z

Ages 
2-5 yrs

An invitation is extended to all those who commenced 2nd 
year in 1972 and attended any year with this group until 1975, 
to attend a 50th reunion in Mount Gambier on Saturday 25  

and Sunday 26 October 2025.

50  Reunionth

Itinerary
Saturday 25th October

5.45pm – 7.00pm  Registration
    Drinks, Nibbles and Mingling

7.00pm    Dinner, Music and Memories

Venue:    Limestone Coast Pantry
    1/20 Harald St, Mt Gambier SA 5290

Sun 26th October 

10.00am – 12.00pm  Brunch @ Limestone Coast Pantry

1.30 – 2.00pm   Planting of Memorial Rose @  
    Tenison Woods College

2.00 -4.00pm   Tour of School

Bookings will be online. Details to be advised.
To help with numbers please TEXT any of the 
following people with expressions of interest

Chris Gazzard: 0418 311 207
Catherine Chandler (Roughana): 0439 344 413
Pauline Hill (Hobbs): 0408 849 558

1972-1975
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Steer 
PRESENTATION

Friday 25 July 
Tenison Woods College cordially invites you to  

our Steer Presentation.

Date: Friday, July 25
Time: 1.30pm

Venue: 348 Walker Road, Suttontown 

As part of our expanding 
Agriculture Program you are 
cordially invited to view our 
Adelaide Steer Show Team.

SATURDAY
AUGUST 16

THE SANCTUARY 
ADELAIDE ZOO

1 PLANE TREE DRIVE

9AM  
REGISTRATION
9.30AM TO 3PM

STRONGER FAMILIES:
A POSITIVE PARENTING CONFERENCE

OUR SPEAKERS

PRESENTED BY

cspsa.catholic.edu.au/events

$25 + Booking Fee per person. Light lunch included
Tickets available at Humanitix 

 www.events.humanitix.com/stronger-families-2025

MAGGIE DENT WAYNE 
HOLDSWORTH GREG ATTWELLS

CALMING  
TEEN STRESS  

& ANXIETY

START A 
CONVERSATION  

NOW

YOU CAN’T  
OUT-PARENT  

AN ALGORITHM

MADHAVI  
NAWANA PARKER

SELF REGULATION: 
How to stay connected, 

calm & influential in 
your child’s life


